Oslo Middle School SAC Meeting 8/31/22

Admin/Teacher/Staff Attendance: J. Roux, C. Kinsley, A. Cummings, R. Ballinger

Parent Attendance: R.Riley, E. Ferber, K. Billue

Community Partner Attendance: B. Reamy, C. Damutz

Meeting called to order at 5:34pm- Welcome and Introductions were made by Joanna Roux

SAC minutes from April 24<sup>th</sup>, 2022 reviewed- motion made by B.Reamy and 2<sup>nd</sup> by R.Riley to approve.

Budget Update: Funds at \$8,372.29

• Mr. Kinsley shared that he used the 1500.00 dollars to purchase Be the Blue t-shirts to build a positive school culture upon returning to school for staff.

### Title 1 School Parent Compact Input

- Mrs. Roux shared the information regarding the School-Parent-Compact. SAC members had time to review the
  prior year's compact and then the floor was opened for discussion and changes. The following changes were
  suggested:
  - o Update the name of principal and school year
  - o In the beginning of the School-Parent-Compact B.Reamy suggested about changing from Believing in Blue to Be the Blue.
  - o In the first section, R. Riley suggested that we change PTO to our newly formed PTSA. In that same bullet point it is recommended that we change the volunteer sign up to be offered during open house instead of orientation.
  - The last change that was suggested is in section 2 where parents can request paper copies of their child's progress.
- These suggestions will be made and a new copy will be provided to SAC for final approval at our September 26<sup>th</sup> meeting.

## Parent and Family Engagement Plan Input

- Mrs. Roux shared the Parent and Family Engagement Plan (PFEP) and reviewed the pages for input. The floor was opened for discussion.
  - o SAC members suggested that we denote next to Open House from the prior year that it was virtual.
  - o In discussion, we did not have any family celebration events last school year and the team decided that we need to add those nights to our PFEP this year.
  - o B. Reamy shared through PTSA they have a Reflection Night that can be added to highlight all the Arts.
  - o Mrs. Roux suggested that we add student award ceremonies to celebrate student success.
  - o Mr. Kinsley shared that he would like to create and new principal's challenge and replace the Sunshine State Readers with a new challenge.

School Improvement Plan Input

- Mr. Kinsley explained our three School Improvement Plan (SIP) goals. This year we will start the first quarter with three goals.
  - o Goal 1: Create and implement productive structures for academic role-alike collaborative planning in which teachers deepen their capacity to deliver standards-based instruction, using the principles of backwards design, that aligns to Florida Academic Standards, SDIRC Curriculum Maps, FAST/EOC Assessment Blueprints, and Standard.
  - o Goal 2: Create and foster a positive learning environment for both students and staff.
  - o Goal 3: During Quarter 1, OMS will establish and support a PTSA.
    - During discussion and input, B. Reamy asked about the process for student of the month. Mrs. Cummings shared the plan to celebrate one student from each grade level. SAC members expressed concerns on only celebrating three students a month. Mr. Kinsley shared we might be able to celebrate all students that are nominated. More details and information will be shared at upcoming SAC meetings.

# • Principal's Update

- o Mr. Kinsley shared that we have had a very positive and strong opening of schools.
- o The car line and parent loop is going well, and we are getting students to class on time.
- o Soccer/Volleyball will start on September 7<sup>th</sup> and Kona Ice will be at Oslo for all home games.
- We have completed our first progress monitoring of the FAST assessment. Results are in Focus for parents to see.
- Open House is September 14<sup>th</sup> from 5:00-7:45. During that time we will have many vendors and parents will be able to follow their child's schedule to visit the classrooms.
- o September 14<sup>th</sup> we will have our Annual Title 1 Night from 5:30-6:00 in the cafeteria.
- o We have our first Back to School Dance on September 2<sup>nd</sup>. Students have to have 90% attendance and no referrals to attend the dance.

#### Open Discussion

- SAC members discussed the safety concerns and guidelines for the dance.
- Mr. Kinsley shared the process to become a chaperone for the dance on Friday September 2<sup>nd</sup>.

### Review of meeting dates and times for 2022-2023 school year

- SAC discussed keeping the dates as the 4<sup>th</sup> Monday of each month but moving the time to 5:00pm. Below are the dates for the entire year.
  - o September 26<sup>th</sup> at 5:00 in the Media Center
  - o October 24<sup>th</sup> at 5:00 in the Media Center
  - o November 28<sup>th</sup> at 5:00 in the Media Center
  - o January 23<sup>rd</sup> at 5:00 in the Media Center
  - o February27th at 5:00 in the Media Center
  - o March 27<sup>th</sup> at 5:00 in the Media Center
  - o April 24<sup>th</sup> at 5:00 in the Media Center
  - o May 8<sup>th</sup> (Emergency Meeting if needed)

Motion to Adjourn meeting at 6:41 by 1<sup>st</sup> by B. Reamy 2<sup>nd</sup> E. Ferber

SAC will meet again on September 26, 2022 at 5:00pm in the media center.